




From: John Delavigne [mailto:jdelavigne@paragon-partners.com]  
Sent: Monday, April 3, 2017 8:58 AM 
To: Eduardo Olivo <eolivo@olivo-law.com> 
Subject: RE: ExxonMobil Asset Transfer 
 
Good Morning Eduardo, 
                I sent these over for reference…Highlights of importance are as follows… 
  

PBF Currently operates five oil refineries in Ohio, Delaware, New 
Jersey,  Louisiana, and the Torrance Refinery in California…  Some Investment 
Highlights are as follows: 

  
       Market Capitalization of $3.5 billion 
       800% increase in liquidity since 2011 
       BB / Ba3 credit ratings – upgraded by S&P in the fourth quarter of 2015 
       Fourth largest independent refiner  
       Second most complex independent refining system in the U.S. 
       Since the Torrance refinery acquisition, they have a capacity for 884,000 

bpd of crude oil across the five refineries (Throughput Capacity for the 
West Coast is 155,000 bpd) 

  
Please let me know if there is anything you need from me before today’s meeting….Also, were you able 
to request the letter from the State Fire Marshall?  My thought you be to hold off on putting us on the 
City Council agenda until you receive this.  What are your thoughts?   
  
  
John M. Delavigne 
Senior Project Manager 
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